Teacher Write-ups

1-2 Class

On a caffeine policy I would be really interested in hearing everyone's discussion on that...I supposed I missed it at the Friday staff meeting. I am assuming this is an issue brought up in the upper grades. I certainly drank coffee in high school and enjoyed it but it would have been better for my health if I did not drink it. I would definitely support a policy that says no energy caffeine drinks like Monster or Redbull which are also full of sugar and artificial stuff. If we say no energy drinks perhaps other caffeinated drinks like coffee should also be addressed.  But then it opens the door to ice tea as well! This is a tough one. 

One piece I am sure about: Elementary age students should not not be consuming caffeine at school and I support a policy to prohibit that. 

Grade 1/2 Class Update for the Board:
We had a great trip to the B Bryan Preserve in Point Arena with plenty of adult drivers and a stop at the P.A. Lighthouse for lunch and climb to the top. The class will visit the tide pools at MacKerricher on Wednesday this week. Our final trip is to Point Cabrillo on May 25th. We are finishing up our last chapter in the math curriculum and will be reviewing and preparing for next year's topics in the final weeks. We have been learning about the solar system in science and with Mr. Coy on Wednesdays before Cubelets. The class has enjoyed working with the Cubelets in our "robotics" class with Mr. Coy as well. The class has been learning to play the recorders with Ms. Lynn in music and is currently learning an African tune that goes with our trip to the zebras and giraffe in Pt. Arena and other African themed art projects and read aloud stories. I recently assessed all the students' reading levels and sent progress reports home to notify parents on any concerns we have as the year comes to a close. It is exciting to have a large group of first grade emerging readers this year who will finish knowing how to read! 

Please get in touch with any questions or concerns,

Kim 
Third / Fourth grades
We are over half way finished with our reading of the novel, The One and Only Ivan.  Ivan is a silverback mountain gorilla originally from the African rainforest, and we have an entire unit of activities woven around mountain gorillas and Africa. Social studies projects regarding the African rainforest Baka tribe people are mostly complete and being shared in class.  Endangered animals of Africa science projects are also being shared in class and almost complete.  I asked Ms. Lynn to teach Banaha in music, a Congolese folk song. Our paragraph writing practices have also revolved around the African theme.  We are exploring expository text using a reading on the endangered African rhinos.

This week Ms. Normoyles class and ours jointly attend the Sacramento overnight field trip.  Everyone is excited to be seeing the many attractions.

Many third graders are finishing their math books.  Some are moving into the 4th grade book.  Some are going to be practicing on specific skills using worksheets targeting those weaker areas.

We will be working on finishing up open projects, making up missing assignments, and retesting any scores the students want to re-do over the next weeks.  We have just started the bean project (like last year), sprouting scarlett runner beans and documenting their growth. We will also start and finish one last social studies project; constructing biographies on California historical figures.
In my class, I discourage the morning consumption of hot chocolate or coffee based drinks, (although I drink it myself).  I've seen no third and fourth graders with energy drinks.  Although I discourage the morning chocolate, mocha, caffeinated tea, or coffee, some students continue to bring them in to class on occasion.  I tell them to drink it or dump it before 8:30.

I don't know that my class needs a policy to regulate this, but if I had students who did this on a regular basis AND it was having an impact on class, I might feel the need for a policy.

I tell my students that the only liquid they may have at their desk is clear water. With carpeting in  a room full of 8, 9  and 10 year olds, I really can't allow anything other than clear water.
Jr. High

The junior high class just got back from a wet but fun field trip to Alcatraz in San Francisco this past Friday. In class students are diving into our new class novel, The Call of the Wild and are back to the vocab/grammar program since the Spelling Bee is over. In Life Science, students are taking over as the teacher and using student created power points and note outlines to educate and test their classmates on their section of Unit 5 on the Animal Kingdom. 

In other news, the yearbooks have all been ordered and just in case a family missed the deadline, they can order it online at any point of time. As for the Caffeine Policy I am somewhat torn. I personally do not like to see my students sucking down Starbucks or energy drinks at school, but they are also older and are starting to stay up later and may need a little boost to get through the day unfortunately. I am ok with whatever decision is made, I personally do not want my students to consume copious amounts of caffeine at school.
